Dee. 28, 1972
Rt. 1, Bex 39

83341

Mr. Zrrett Callahan

Dept. of Amthropology

Virginla Commonwealth University
Richmond, Virginia 23220

Dear Errett:

Many thanks for your most informative resume of next years
activities. I am delighted with your interests and approaches.
The results should be a real contribution to the profession., The
attendants, took will be rewarded by an experience whiech 1s unigue
in this modern world. You should not have any trouble in filling
your quota, We have a man in Idaho who takes out survival groups
and I understand that each y=ar he has a waiting list. His name
is Olson and he has written a book on his methods. I wish I could
give you more information about him but you may know of him or have
his book.

I would suggest your sending out your brochures for the
bulletin boards of the departments of archaeology to many Universit-
ies., Also, you should send a copy of this information to the Zditor
of the Lithic News Letter - Ruthann Knudson, Dept. of Anthropology,
Pullman, Washington - Washington State University. I am sure she
would be glad to print it.

I am sorry about the Muto-Sollberger affair. It never should
have happsned and had Guy consulted me, the incident would have been
prevented. Sollberger has much to contribute in this field and needs
help in editing and encouragement in continuinz his experiments. He
is an excellent craftsman and any disagreements wes may have are
minor. We have talked on the phone and written and remain good friends.
I have never heard from Muto nor do I know the purpose of his actions,
My apologies to those involved in this tempest in a teapot.

I wish you much success in the coming project and will look
forward to vour discoveries,

Sincerely yours,

Don E., Crabtree



